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The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held at Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, July 26th, 2022 starting at 7.30pm.  

Those present;- Cllrs Ian Morison, Pip Morison, Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Helen Parr (EDDC) and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk)
The following matters discussed.
Carol Miltenburg, Clerk to Widworthy Parish Council

MINUTES


1) Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Rupert Joy and Marcus Hartnell (DCC). No declaration of interests in items in this meeting were made. 

2) The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on May 25th, 2022 were accepted by the Council and signed by the Chair.   It was noted that the meeting of July 5th could not take place as it was not quorate.

3) Reports from Councillors, Police etc. Cllr Parr reported that many meetings at EDDC are still being cancelled and most others being held via Zoom. Levelling up grant applications have been made for Axminster and Cullompton.  Colyton and Colyford may split at parishes. 

4) Matters arising from the previous minutes.  Clerk to order the noticeboards.  Clerk to chase the Royal Mail as there has been no update.

5) Public Forum. None present.

6) Highway Matters.  A35 strategy.  There has been a lot of interest from parishes along the A35 from Honiton to past Chideock.  The initial meeting will be held in September.  Cllr Pearsall noted his Chapter 8 training as road warden will be out of date shortly.  Clerk to contact DCC. 

7) Finance. Payments to be made – C Miltenburg £566.73 salary expenses etc   Payments received – none.  The bank statements were available for viewing.  The payments were approved by the Council.

8)  Planning.  None.

9)  Community participation.  It was felt this is a serious problem not only for the Council.  The Council discussed the situation with the lack of Councillors.  Several times this year meetings have had to be cancelled at very short notice due to not having sufficient Councillors able to attend.  Cllr Joy would like to stand down but has indicated he will stay until a replacement is found.  
 The Clerk will draft a letter to be sent to all households inviting people to come forward.  Clerk to draft letter &,research increasing Councillor numbers from 5 to 6. Consolidation of committees – it seems that all the committees in the village are having a similar problem in that it is getting harder to recruit members. The Council discussed if any could be consolidated. Village questionnaire.  The Council felt that the residents should be consulted on how they want the village to develop over the coming years.  The Council should construct a questionnaire to be hand delivered and collected from each house. 

10)  Correspondence received. Clerk to chase the Royal Mail about the post box as there has been no update.

11)  Any Other Business. It was noted that the defibrillator battery and pads will need replacing shortly.  Clerk to contact Community Heartbeat.  Council to ask about interest in another defib / cpr course.

Date, place & time of next meeting:- Tuesday, October 18th, 2022 at Wilmington Village Hall starting at 7.30pm.  



The meeting ended at 8.50pm
Minutes 	July 26th 2022

